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Lottery
Friday, May 22
WISCONSIN

Pick 3               0-6-0 
Pick 4              4-2-4-7 
SuperCash   1-7-22-23-30-35
SuperCash Doubler: No 
Badger 5   8-10-12-21-24 
Mega Millions  8-10-20-44-46
Mega Ball       18
Megaplier                                   4

State parks to resume hours; 
bathrooms open June 3

Plan Commission to review 
River Valley Development TID

By Nikki Brahm
nbrahm@conleynet.com

262-513-2651

WAUKESHA — The Plan
Commission will have a vir-
tual meeting at 6:30 p.m.
Tuesday where they will
have a public hearing and
possibly take action on cre-
ating a proposed tax incre-
mental financing district
for the River Valley Devel-
opment.

The mixed-use district is
located at the southeast cor-
ner of Saylesville Road and
Les Paul Parkway.

The Finance Committee
and Common Council
approved a term sheet

between the developer and
the city in January. The
developer is requesting a
$6.3 million TID contribu-
tion from the city to finance
the project.

The developer is asking
for a TID because of the
extensive infrastructure
and utility costs in the pro-
ject.

The TID would include
high-density residential
and commercial develop-
ments.

The multi-family portion
of the development would
begin in the fall and be com-
pleted by December 2022.

The residential portion
will have two or more three-

story buildings with about
170 units.

Also presented in a public
hearing during the commis-
sion’s meeting is a newly-
proposed Kwik Trip build-
ing.

Kwik Trip is looking to
construct a new building at
their current location on
the corner of Les Paul Park-
way and South West
Avenue. 

According to city docu-
ments, the owners wish to
expand after purchasing
property on the south of the
current location.

Three entrances to the
location will be on South
West Avenue. 

O&L
The Ordinance & Licens-

ing Committee will meet at
6 p.m. Wednesday to review
a possible amendment to
the sidewalk cafe ordinance
to allow wine bars to have
sidewalk cafes and other
changes.

The city has received
requests from downtown
wine bars to be able to have
tables and chairs for cus-
tomers in front of their
businesses.

Currently, sidewalk cafes
are limited only to estab-
lishments that have at least
30% of their revenue from
the sale of food.

O&L Committee to review city ordinance for wine bars

Waukesha district
superintendent search

narrowed to three
candidates

WAUKESHA – After a
marketing and recruitment
process, an online survey,
virtual focus groups and
preliminary interviews, the
Waukesha School Board has
selected three finalists to
succeed outgoing superin-
tendent Dr. Todd Gray. 

Dr. Joseph Koch, the cur-
rent deputy superintendent
of the Waukesha School Dis-
trict since 2014 and former
director of special educa-
tion and pupil services in
the Cedarburg School Dis-
trict since 2012, was selected
as a finalist. 

Joining Koch as a finalist
is Dr. Cassandra Schug,
superintendent of the
Watertown School District
since 2011 and former prin-
cipal of West Bend East
High School since 2004. 

Dr. James Sebert, superin-

tendent of the Fond du Lac
School District since 2009
and formerly superinten-
dent of the North Fond du
Lac School District since
2006, was also selected as a
finalist. 

Each finalist will virtually
visit the Waukesha School
District next week to meet
with administrators and
teachers groups before mak-
ing a virtual presentation
followed by a question and
answer session. 

The publicly accessible
meetings will be Tuesday,
Wednesday and Thursday at
4:30 p.m., each featuring a
different finalist. Interested
individuals may participate
by visiting
sdw.waukesha.k12.wi.us.

Following feedback and
closed school board meet-
ings in early June, a selec-
tion of the top candidate is
anticipated sometime
around the regular June 10
board meeting, with con-
tract approval for the new
superintendent starting
July 1. 

Palmyra-Eagle selects new district administrator
PALMYRA — The

Palmyra-Eagle Area
School District will have a

new district administrator
July 1. Michelle Meronk,
Ed. D., MBA, is a former
UW-Milwaukee president
of alumni relations. She
also got students interested
in majoring in education
and raising money for the
School of Education.
Meronk is already involved
with district projects such
as hiring a new Eagle Ele-
mentary School principal,
and is attending other
meetings to get a head start
in her new position. A
native of Muskego, she
resides in Hales Corners
after many years spent in
Washington and traveling
abroad. Aside from educa-
tion and finances, she likes
to spend her time volun-
teering. She is on the board
for the Kids from Wiscon-
sin, a program that works
with teenagers who show
talent in the arts, and helps
to professionally train
them to perform for over
120,000 people annually.
She is also a sponsor pro-
fessor at Bethel University,
where she guides prospec-
tive principals. She has a
bachelor’s degree in educa-
tion and a doctorate in edu-
cational leadership.
Meronk also has a master’s
of business administration
and is Lean Six Sigma

Green Belt
certified; a
b u s i n e s s
profession-
al trained
as a green
belt has the
t r a i n i n g
and ability
to improve
businesses,

implementing new strate-

gies because of its basis in
data, using the skills of
DMAIC: define, measure,
analyze, improve, con-
trol.The school board in a
statement said it is very
much looking forward to
what Meronk will bring to
our district in “moving us
forward in a positive and
educationally exciting
way.”

Meronk

Fatal crash reported Friday in Town of Mukwonago
WAUKESHA — A 23-year-

old Burlington man was
killed Friday afternoon dur-
ing a motor vehicle crash in
the Town of Mukwonago,
according to a press release
from the Waukesha County
Sheriff’s Office.

At approximately 4:13
p.m. Friday, the Waukesha
County Sheriff’s Office,

Wisconsin State Patrol,
Mukwonago Police Depart-
ment, Eagle Police Depart-
ment and Mukwonago Fire
Department were dis-
patched to the area of High-
way 83 at Sugden Road for a
report of the crash.

An initial investigation
revealed that a vehicle was
traveling northbound on

Hwy 83, turned westbound
at Sugden, and was struck
by a vehicle traveling south-
bound on 83. 

The northbound vehicle
was operated by a 70-year-
old Mukwonago man. He
was treated on scene for
minor injuries. 

The southbound vehicle
was operated by the

Burlington man, who was
pronounced deceased at the
crash scene, according to
the release.

The name of the deceased
is being withheld, pending
notification of the family.

Highway 83 was shut
down for approximately 3.5
hours, according to the
release.

Submitted photo

Driveway lessons: Teachers are finding ways to connect with
students in unique ways. Brookfield Academy's Primary School
English teacher Amy Eggert meets with student Elijah  Kadera
in person at a safe distance to help him diagram sentences on
his driveway.
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Email to Katherine Beck at kbeck@conleynet.com.
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School Board
pick to start
start July 1

Bridges System libraries begin reopening
WAUKESHA — The

Bridges Library System,
which has 24 libraries in
Waukesha and Jefferson
counties, is beginning
phased reopenings of the
physical buildings in the
coming weeks, a press
release states. 

The libraries will be fol-
lowing guidelines and rec-
ommendations from the
Centers for Disease Con-
trol and Prevention, coun-
ty public health depart-
ments and Wisconsin

Department of Public
Instruction for decisions
regarding opening proce-
dures.

“Each library plans to
institute thorough sanita-
tion and hygiene protocols
to ensure the safety and
health of library users
and staff,” the release
states. “Visitors are
encouraged to maintain
social distancing. Wearing
a mask also is encouraged,
and may be required in
some libraries.”

The release states each
library will have its own
open date with service
protocols and hours of
operation.

Stay updated on library
closures and reopenings
by visiting bridgesli-
brarysystem.org/library-
closings/.

MADISON (AP) — State
parks will resume normal
hours this weekend but
visitors won’t have access
to bathrooms until early
next month, the Depart-
ment of Natural Resources
announced Friday. 

The parks have been
operating with reduced
daily hours and have been
closed completely on
Wednesdays as the state
grapples with the coron-
avirus pandemic. Visitors

have had no access to park
restrooms. 

The DNR said all parks
will be open from 6 a.m. to
11 p.m. starting today sub-
ject to property-specific
capacity restrictions,
which can be found on the
DNR website at:
https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/L
ands/apip/capacity.aspx.  

Patrons won’t have
access to bathrooms until
June 3, however. Towers,
shelters, playgrounds,

nature centers, headquar-
ters, entrance stations and
concession buildings will
also remain closed to the
public. 

All campsites will
remain closed until at
least June 7. The depart-
ment plans to reevaluate
conditions after that date. 

Rock Island State Park
will also remain closed,
the DNR said. Ferry ser-
vice to the island has been
suspended due to high lake

levels. 
Four natural areas will

remain closed as well,
including the Dells of The
Wisconsin River; Gibral-
tar Rock, Parfrey’s Glen;
and Pewits Nest, due to
public health concerns. 

As of Friday, the state
has seen 14,396 cases of
COVID-19 and 496 deaths,
according to state health
officials. 

Some 172,703 people have
tested negative.
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